HOPS Information Literacy Common Interest Group

Conference Call

March 5, 2007     3:00 p.m – 4:00 p.m

Members present:  Ellen Meltzer, Karen Munro, Sarah McDaniel, Sandra Vella, Patti Caravello, Michelle Jacobs, Chair, Debbi Renfrow, Susan Shepherd, Min-Lin Fang, Jane Faulkner, Annette Marines.

I. Welcome and introductions.

All members present introduced themselves and indicated the campuses they represented.

II. No Additions or revisions were made to the Agenda.

III. 2006-2007 Goals and Objectives for the HOPS IL CIG

a) Revise and update the HOPS IL CIG website and build the new IL CIG wiki.  

Michelle Jacobs indicated that the Information Literacy: What the UC Libraries Are Doing website has not been updated since 2005.  We agreed to review this site and its purpose, update the information about current campus information literacy activities and find an effective solution to keep it current.  A question was raised as to whether we should continue to maintain several web pages.  Michelle created the beginnings of a new wiki for the group in order to share information in a more timely and interactive manner and issued a call for volunteers to help with this product.  Michelle will continue as web editor and would like others that are interested in helping to contact her.  It was suggested that we provide a link to our wiki from the existing web page.  Michelle will put together a report based on the 2004 website report.

b) Plan a bi-annual IL CIG Workshop to focus on various aspects of Information Literacy

The Group agreed that we should begin planning for a workshop to be given in 2008.  We will put together a proposal this year to present to SOPAG.   Members that agreed to serve on the Program Planning Committee:  Patti Caravello, Jane Faulkner, Ellen Meltzer, Sandra Vella and Michelle Jacobs.

c) Update on “Consumer’s Report” for Information Literacy Assessment 

instruments.  The purpose of this effort to share what the UC libraries are currently doing for assessment with other IL CIG members.  Sarah McDaniel, Patti Caravello and Kerry Lucas began planning the development of a survey last year, but due to the work required for the workshop, work on this effort was halted. It was suggested we develop a wiki instead and gather the necessary information by allowing campus representatives to supply the content. Sarah McDaniel and Patti Caravello will continue working on this. Sarah will put together a report.



A quick roundtable of campus assessment tools status followed:



UCB:  Mellon Project and UC experience survey



UCSF:  Survey monkey



UCSC:  a local online form

UCR:  Form for faculty, Pre and Post test forms periodically given to students; Personal Response System used

UCI:  no one present to respond

UCSB:  home grown online survey for instructors and students

UCSD: None

UCD: no formal survey; short paper questionnaires after training sessions

UCLA:  ITC survey

d) Plan an annual in person meeting for the HOPS IL CIG. 
It was suggested that we develop a list of outcomes for the in person meeting prior to setting it up. Various locations for the proposed meeting were mentioned, however, some felt it was important that the location be easily reachable via transportation hubs. Ellen Meltzer volunteered to set it up at UCOP.  Further discussion on this topic was tabled until we identify discussion topics.

e) Reports to HOPS

We report annually to HOPS and our next report will include the justification for the face to face meeting and a proposal for changes to the web presence.

